AGM Minutes of Pendock Parish Council 10th November 2015

The Minutes of Pendock Parish Council
Held at Pendock School at 7.30pm on 10th November  2015
Present: Cllrs Mr John Humphreys (Chairman),  Mr Charles Rush, Miss Rosemary Philipson-Stow,  Mr Adrian Lovegrove, Mr Simon Fellows, Mr John Davidson and Mr Nigel Thompson.
In attendance:  District Councillor  Bronwen Behan, Barrie Sheldon, Lloyd Cresswell and Paul Deneen from West Mercia Police , the Clerk and three members of the public.

1.  Apologies:  There were no apologies.
2. Declaration of Interests:  
a) The Clerk confirmed that all councillors had now completed their Declaration of Interest form for submission to the Monitoring Officer.
b) Cllr Rosemary Philipson-Stow declared her personal interest in item 6 on the Agenda and Cllr John Humphreys declared his personal interest in item 7a) on the Agenda.
3. Minutes:  The minutes of the meeting held on 29th September 2015 were approved and signed.
4. Progress Reports:

a) Debris in ditch at Pendock Cross – the Parish council letter of 26th August to Mr Aplin  requesting the ditch be cleared of debris has not born a satisfactory result so the Parish Council have requested that the Clerk write a further letter requesting the ditch be cleared.
b) Agriculture land opposite Serauple:  Further to the Clerk reporting the issue of the site being used as storage for Commercial Vehicles a Planning Contravention Notice has been issued ref: E/15/00130/COU3.  The parish council will be updated in due course with any significant development.
c) Cycle Race disruption:  It was agreed that Mrs Sara Williams would write a full report on the event for forwarding on to the Police and Crime Commissioner and the Clerk would raise the issue of reviewing legislation with the member for Parliament.
5. Finance Report:
a) The Council approved the transactions below:
Outgoings: 
Lengthsman

 
               236.00


Clerk’s salary – J/A/S


297.00


Hire of Hall


                 20.00



 Total Outgoings
      
            £553.00
Incomings:



Lengthsman scheme


472.00


Interest




      .59


Precept




775.00

Total Incomings


         £1,247.59
Total funds at 29th September 2015    £7,656.87

Total funds at 10th November 2015    £8,351.46
b) Budget 2016/17: A draft budget had been circulated to Councillors.  The cost of re-fencing the moors was reviewed and it was agreed that it was now time to get more detailed quotes.  It was proposed and agreed that a further £1500 be ring- fenced for the work bringing  the total funds set aside to £4,500.  No further adjustments were made to the budget.
c) Precept:  It was agreed that there should be no change to the precept and it would remain at £1,550 for the coming year.
6. Liaison Group – Green Waste Site:  The last meeting of the Liaison Group was held on 21st October. In attendance were a member of the Worcestershire Planning team and a member from the Environment Agency.  It was reported that overall this year only three complaints had been received with an estimated turnover of 7020 tons.   There was a suggestion that the site erect an anemometer to help with minimising complaints and recording data, however planning consent would be required due to the height of the instrument.
7. Correspondence:  
a) Planning Application 15/01403/OUT: The Council considered this application for 5 houses off School Lane and made the following comments:
i. Plots 3, 4 and 5 were on rising ground behind existing houses which would lose their privacy and open views.

ii. Increased traffic from 5 new houses would create even greater congestion outside the school

It was therefore agreed that this application be refused, however should the appellant change the application to just the two plots 1 and 2, they may well look favourably on the application.

b) Village Planning Concerns:  Councillors had received copies of the District Council’s response to the Parish council’s letter to Harriet Baldwin and were concerned that the village had been placed in a Category 3 situation depriving the village of any opportunity for growth.  The Clerk reported that a further letter had been sent to the MP and her response was that it had been forwarded to Brandon Lewis MP, Minister for Housing and Planning.

c) Dugmore Cottage Appeal:  Summary of Decision, the enforcement notice is correct and upheld, the appeal fails.

d) Coltrim, Upper Pendock, Appeal:  The Council’s refusal of planning permission is upheld, the appeal fails.
e) Pendock Garage Appeal:  The appeal was against the District Council’s refusal to grant a Certification of Lawfulness for existing use.   The appeal failed. 
8. District Councillor’s report
a) The South Worcestershire Development Plan is out for consultation and will be going to the inspector in February.

b) The District Council is looking at joint procurement for waste collection with Wychavon. 

c) John Williams the Monitoring Officer will be leaving this month.

9. Councillors’ Reports:  The Chairman reported that he had recently attended a Parish and Town Council conference where the matter of the community levy structure was discussed.   He also noted that within the last month it seems this levy has double in rate.    The question was asked of Cllr Behan should the Parish inherit a levy from one or all of the current planning applications being considered, how should the Parish spend it?
The parish Council was advised to have a “wish list” at hand for just such an occasion, and it was therefore agreed this should be placed on the Agenda at the next meeting.
10. Date of the next Meeting:  7.30pm on Tuesday 26th January 2016 at Pendock Primary School.
The meeting closed at 9.50pm.

Signed ……………………………………………………..

Date……………………………………………..



Chairman
                                                                                                                                                                                    

Notes of Public Question Time:

Further to a letter to the Police and Crime Commissioner raising the Parish’s concerns regarding cycle races in the area, the Council invited members of the force to come to the meeting and hear first- hand the dangers that these races place onto other road users.

A report circulated to councillors from the Commissioner’s office had managed to identify the race organiser in question but cited  that legislation existed allowing cyclists, and only cyclists to race on the highway.   It was pointed out that as the law stands the police do have authority to place conditions on any such race, and it was recommended that the Police instigate a policy whereby when they were notified of any forthcoming race, that they request a full and complete risk assessment, adequate signs to warn locals and notify each Parish that they will be entering.

It was suggested that Mrs Sara Williams write a full report on the incident concerned and this be forwarded to the Police and Crime Commissioner.    In the meantime the Clerk was asked to write to the MP for the area suggesting that there was reason to revise the current law because of the frequency of such races now taking place.                                                                             
The meeting was adjourned to discuss the cycle race complaint with the Police Commissioners’ guests, notes of which are appended to these minutes.
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